Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-342.700
Financial Responsibility

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 20, 2025, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to 120.542, F.S. from Southern States Land and Timber LLC. The petition requested a variance from Chapter 373.4136, F.S. and paragraph 62-342.700(11)(b), F.A.C, which requires a Trust Fund Agreement be worded in substantial conformance with Form 62-342.700(11). The petition request is for the Pensacola Bay Mitigation Bank, located in Santa Rosa County. The petition has been assigned OGC No. 25-0863.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Donna Kendall, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Submerged Lands and Environmental Resource Coordination, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 2500, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone (850)245-8488; e-mail Donna.Kendall@Floridadep.gov during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.

Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.

Public participation is solicitated without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require a translation service (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).
